Minutes
Sedgwick County

Emergency Communications Advisory Board
June 8th, 2017
MEMBERS PRESENT: 

Chief Brad Smith, Colonel Richard Powell, Chief Tavis Leake, Chief Jeff Whitfield, Roger Taylor, Sheriff Easter, Director Scott Hadley, Lieutenant Kevin Sexton, Deputy Chief Troy Livingston
ALSO PRESENT:

Director Elora Forshee, Laura Meyers, Mike Rau, Elizabeth Biles, Michelline Stokes, Brad Banz
1. MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER
2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A motion was made and seconded to approve minutes from March 13th, 2017. All were in favor.
3. DIRECTORS REPORT
a. Director Forshee discussed staffing changes: Tom Stolz has been promoted to the Deputy County Manager position. Scott Hadley has been appointed as the Interim Assistant County Manager. Shawna Anderson, our 911 Deputy Director, announced her resignation. 
b. We have had way more issues than we anticipated with the new London CAD build in June. Northrup Grumman was in town this week working on these issues. Director Forshee has made Northrup Grumman well aware that she is going out for an RFI on a new CAD system. She is trying to find out the costs of what a new CAD system will be. She is going in front of the Commission to secure $1,000,000 worth of funding in 2018, $1,000,000 in 2019, plus another $1,000,000 out of our equipment reserve to fund a new CAD system. 
c. Director Forshee also asked the Commission for an additional $140,000 for the 911 back up site that will be at the WSU campus. It will fund our positions we will need that will go from 8 to 12 positions.  
d. NG911 will be installed and going live in September. AT&T will be pulling and running cabling in the beginning of July. Everything is moving along as planned. She is still hoping to find out the status of the text to 911.
e. Director Forshee spoke of FirstNet. AT&T secured the contract with FirstNet to provide a public safety broadband network. As a state, we can decide to be an early adopter. This will allow all of public safety to be on the same network and have priorities. Per Chief Smith’s request, she asked the Board if they would like to send a letter to the Governor asking for the state of Kansas to be an early adopter of the AT&T FirstNet system. There will be a cost involved; however, we are not sure what it will be at this time. The Board opted not to send a letter to the Governor rather we should find out more information.  Forshee is going to arrange for a speaker to attend a future meeting.
f. The Board was informed of the fourth of July staffing hours and non-emergency line hours. Forshee asked that if anyone wanted or needed anything done differently to please let her know.  
4. MAJOR’S REPORT
a. Major Meyer’s updated the Board on staffing and training. There are only 2 open positions at this time. We have a Call Taker class of 10 that will graduate on the 7th of July. There will be a law enforcement and EMS/Fire dispatch class sometime this summer. 
b. The Support Services staff is working on formulating some division wide training for later this summer. It will include the new statewide phone system and additional QA topics to make sure everyone is up to par.
c. Recruitment- The video has given us a lot of feedback with calls and emails. The Recruitment Team also attended Riverfest. If there is anything the Board has on the horizon that 911 can piggyback along with to help us with our recruitment.
5. OFF AGENDA ITEMS 
6. ADJOURNMENT
